
Public Notice – 401 Certification/Dredged or Fill Waste Discharge Requirements 
Application

Date:
January 3, 2023
Applicant:
Southern California Gas Company 
Anthony Gradillas, Project Manager 
8101 Rosemead Blvd, Pico Rivera, California 90660 
Phone: (310) 995-0301 
Email: agradillas@socalgas.com
Duly Authorized Representative:
Southern California Gas Company 
Albert Garcia, Director – Environmental Services 
555 West 5th Street, Los Angeles, California 90013 
Phone: (214) 244-2958 
Email: agarcia6@socalgas.com
Project Name:
Shaver Summit Pressure Limiting Station Redesign Project, located in Riverside 
County, California
WDID No.: 7A333250001, RM 450356, Place ID 884568
Receiving Water:
10 unnamed unvegetated ephemeral dry drainages; no drainage to named waterbody
Location:
City or area: Located north of Interstate 10 (I-10), east of Cottonwood Spring Road, and 
South of Joshua Tree National Park between the Cottonwood and Orocopia Mountains. 
The area is approximately 2 miles northwest of Chiriaco Summit, in unincorporated 
Riverside County, California 92201
Latitude/Longitude:

· 33.6671oN, -115.7594oW (facility expansion area)

· 33.6677oN, -115.7459oW (laydown yard)
Section, Township, Range: Sections 8 and 9, Township 6 South, Range 12 East
Project Description:
The Southern California Gas Company (SoCalGas) is proposing the Shaver Summit 
Pressure Limiting Station Redesign Project (Project) to modify the existing Shaver 
Summit Pressure Limiting Station (facility) to meet current standards associated with 
corrosion and cathodic protection.



The Project involves the installation of two new pressure limiting device stations 
associated with high pressure natural gas transmission pipelines, excavation and 
daylighting of existing high pressure gas lines, installation of pipeline crossover sections 
and mainline valves, installation of new anode wells, removal of release valves, and 
backfilling of excavated areas and exposed high pressure gas line infrastructure. The 
Project will require an expansion of the existing facility, approximately 110 feet by 85 
feet, and an expanded easement which will be approximately 390 feet by 270 feet 
following construction activities.
The planned facility expansion will all be carried out within the recently expanded 
SoCalGas right-of-way (ROW). Expansion will require the rerouting of two ephemeral 
drainages around the new facility footprint and will permanently redevelop 
approximately 170 feet of the existing dirt access road. A new security fence will be built 
around the expanded facility. An approximately 2.8-acre temporary laydown yard and 
staging area will be constructed about 4,000 feet east of the facility, and will be used for 
fabrication, materials storage, and equipment storage during construction. Temporarily 
impacted areas will be restored as necessary. 
Anticipated Project Start and End Dates:
June 1, 2023 – October 31, 2023
US Army Corps of Engineers Nationwide Permit Number(s):
n/a
Action:
Pending
Water Board Contact:
Kai Dunn, Supervising Water Resource Control Engineer
(760) 776-8986
Email: kai.dunn@waterboards.ca.gov 

mailto:kai.dunn@waterboards.ca.gov
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